
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross  

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 + www.pothc.org 

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST  

MondayðThursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION  

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.ð4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM  

Baptisms are celebrated on the second and last Sunday 

of each month at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish 

Office for more information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS  

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time - June 12, 2016  

 Come and pray with us!  

 

Denali National Park,  

Alaska  

0 -ÚßË  ÐÌÈß Öë æÚÑÊÌ  ÍÚß ) ÐÈæÌ ÊÈÕÕÌË âÚ ëÚä  ÉÌ Öë ÐÌÕÛ 
Psalm 27:7 
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We are here for you!  

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Ellen Fox 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Connie Calabro 
Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Co-Coordinators of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Elizabeth Shea 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Mr. Salvatore Finocchiaro 
Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

PASTORAL TEAM  

PASTORAL STAFF  

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Edward Guise 
Mr. Gerald Farrell 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mr. James Reiss 
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of June 12th, 9 AM Mass 

Mon.   Luis Forero 

Tue.   Carmela Germain 

Wed.   Mauricio Navarro 

Thu.   Gemma Cusano 

 

Saturday, June 18th, 5 PM Mass 

All Fatherôs Day Mass Remembrances 

 

Sunday, June 19th, 12th Sun. in Ordinary Time 

8:00 AM All Fatherôs Day Mass Remembrances 

9:30 AM All Fatherôs Day Mass Remembrances 

11:30 AM All Fatherôs Day Mass Remembrances 

Celebrants for Next Weekendôs Masses 

    June 18th/19th 
 

  5:00 PM  Fr. Michael 

  8:00 AM Fr. Michael 

  9:30 AM Fr. Michael 

  11:30 AM Fr. Michael 

Scripture Readings for June 19, 2016  
  +  Zechariah 12:10-11; 13:1 

  +  Galatians 3:26-29 

  +  Luke 9:18-24 

New Life  
in Christ  

New Life  
in Christ  

 

Remembering our Sick 
 

Please pray for the sick of the parish, their 

families and caregivers: 
 

Maureen McCarthy 

Banns of Marriage - First Time 
 

Nicole Williams & Robert Christensen 
 

   Second Time 
 

 Sara Zappulla & Mike Fantauzzi 
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Greetings from Alaska!  
This week's article will take the form of an expanded postcard that is being sent from Alaska.  

It will only cover the first few days while we are on land, before departing on the cruise.   

Denali National Park (pictured on our bulletin cover) is 

located in interior Alaska, centered on Denali, the highest 

mountain in North America. 

 

Greetings! 

The first day was the longest day of travel, just shy 

of 16 hours door to door.  In spite of the length of 

the trip, it unfolded without a hitch.  The longest 

anyone had to wait at security was about 15 

minutes.  Three cheers to Delta Airlines, whose 

staff sprang into action and checked in the entire 

group in an organized and efficient manor.  We had 

two comfortable flights.  They have a great 

entertainment system for each seat; lots of movies 

and TV shows help the time pass quickly. 

Our first night was in Anchorage.  We were all 

battling the fatigue of a busy travel day and were 

struggling to stay awake beyond 8:00 PM.  But, the 

sun did not set until after 11:30 PM. 

Visiting Alaska means travel.  The state is so 

expansive, that going between any two points is 

rarely a simple task.  But, that does not necessarily 

mean it is difficult.  On Friday we boarded 

beautiful, glass domed rail cars for our 250 mile 

journey from Anchorage to Denali National Park.  

Every curve in the track revealed more and more 

beautiful mountains and rivers.  Unfortunately, we 

arrived in Denali greeted by a steady rain.  In spite 

of cloudy skies, it remained light well after 

midnight.  It's tough going to bed when it is light 

out, but we had to get up bright and early for our 

"tundra wilderness tour." 

The first few days of our trip were not exactly 

designed for rest and relaxation. We needed to be 

on our tour bus by 6:00 AM.  I am generous in 

using the word "tour bus," it was more like a 

converted school bus.  It was the ultimate in  

luxury transportation (not really).  But, off we went 

on a 130 mile roundtrip adventure through the 

park.   

 

We saw more caribou than we 

could keep track of along with 

an abundance of Dall sheep.  

We were just about done with 

our tour when we saw our one 

and only moose.  We did not 

see any wolves, which is the 

rarest of the animals we might have encountered.  

We also did not see any bears, which usually make 

an appearance on most of the tours. We were, 

however, fortunate enough to see the fullness of 

Denali Mountain.  It is the highest mountain in 

North America, and is often hidden in clouds.  We 

were told that only about 30% of those who visit 

the park ever get to see the mountain. 

On Saturday evening we had a beautiful Mass 

outside at our hotel overlooking the Nenana River.  

Saturday was my anniversary, and it was a 

beautiful way to celebrate the day.  On Sunday 

morning we once again left bright and early for a 9

-10 hour bus ride down to Seward, where we 

boarded our cruise ship.  That was my last day of 

Internet service.  So, the rest of the trip report will 

need to wait until I get home. 

 

Father Michael 

Parishioners 

 
Parish of the Holy Cross 

 
95 Nichols Road 
 
 

Nesconset, New York  11767 

 
Greetings  

from  

Alaska  

34 cents 
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Please mark your calendars for this yearôs ñCave 

Questò Vacation Bible School at Holy Cross 

which will be held from Monday, July 11 through 
 

Friday, July 15 from 10AM to 1PM.  We are now 

accepting mail-in registration for campers, specifically 

children who are entering Kindergarten through 5th 

grade in the Fall of 2016.  The camper registration 

form can be found on the next page or on our website, 

www.pothc.org.  Inquiries regarding this popular, exciting, summer program can be 

made at 265-2200.  

 

This weekend the VBS donation board is up in the Atrium.  Please consider 

helping us with the needed supplies for our program!  

The Cave Dwellers  

 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

Hi Everyone!  Are you in high school? Do you want to make new 

friends as you play fun games and activities? Do you want to 

build more of an understanding about yourself and your faith? 

Then, check out the Holy Cross Youth Group!  Here are our 

upcoming Youth Events:   

Sunday, June 12 : 8th Grade Youth Night, 6 - 8PM. Calling all 

8th graders: Come on down and have fun with the Youth Group!  

We have excellent activities planned for everyone!  

 

Sunday, June 19 : No Youth Day/ Night Event.  Have a wonderful Father's Day Weekend!   

 

So, if you are thinking about coming to the church to see what we are all about...do it!  Come 

with a friend or family member, and join us as we continue to grow in the endless love of 

Christ.   If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact Sal 

Finocchiaro, the Coordinator of Youth Ministries, at HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com , or call the 

parish office. : -)     

YOUTH MINISTRY 

http://www.pothc88.org
mailto:HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com
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Please print clearly/ one per child 

 
Childôs Name: ______________________Age:_________ Date of birth: _____________ 
 

Street address: __________________________________________________________ 
 

City:___________________  Zip: ____________  Grade entering Sept. 2016_________ 
 
Home phone: _______________________   e-mail: _____________________________ 
 

Parish if not Holy Cross: ___________________________________________________ 
 

Mother/guardian emergency contact # / cell # __________________________________ 
 
Father/guardian emergency contact # / cell # ___________________________________ 

 
 Important :  Allergies or other medical conditions:  Yes / No  (please circle one)  

 ( if ñyesò please fill out ñAllergy Action Planò form at time of registration. ) 

*** Under NO circumstances may outside food be brought in.  
 

Please circle your child õs t-shirt size:   

        small       medium       large  

                                                   

  May request one  name for a child to be placed with: 
 

  _________________________________________ 
    This is only a request.  

       Campers may be placed in same crew OR group.                                                                                                                          
               Siblings will be placed together if requested. 

 
 Photography release:  I hereby give  / do not give   permission for my child  

 _________________________  to be photographed during the week at VBS.  
 
(must circle one and sign)  ____________________________________________ 

 

Fees: 

$60.00 for 1 camper 
 

$100.00 for 2 campers 
 

$140.00 for 3 or more 

campers 

Type to enter text 

            July 11 -15, 2016 

10AMð1PM 
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CASH CALENDAR 
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Saturday, June 11th        9:30 AM  

¶ WOMENôS PRAYER        Fr. Joe Room 
¶ K OF C RAFFLE SALES       5PM Atrium  
 

Sunday, June 12th        All Masses  

¶ K OF C RAFFLE SALES      Atrium  
¶ BAPTISMS        1PM Worship Area 
¶ YOUTH NIGHT          6-8PM  Atrium  
 

Wednesday, June 15th       11 AM - 2:30 PM 

¶ SENIORS           Atrium  
¶ LEVEL 8 RETREAT       6-8:30PM All Areas 
¶ PASTORAL COUNCIL      7PM Parish House 
 

Thursday, June 16th       7:00 PM  

¶ LEVEL 8 CATECHIST MTG.      Atrium  
 

Saturday, June 18th        10:00 AM  

¶ WOMENôS ENRICHMENT MTG.   Fr. Joe Room 

MEETINGS THIS WEEK 

Special Collection  
 
This weekend, June 11/12, 
at the Offertory we will also 
be collecting for our 
Repairs and Major 
Renovations  fund.  

Fatherõs Day 
Mass Remembrances  

 

Fatherôs Day envelopes 

may be placed in the 

collection basket.  

Names of loved ones 

will appear in the 

bulletin on Fatherôs 

Day. 

Bakers Needed!  
 

Bakers are needed to make baked 
goods for Father Bob Thelenôs final 
Mass here at Holy Cross.  We will 
have hospitality after the 9:30 Mass 
on Sunday, June 26th.  If you are 
interested in baking, 
please contact Nick 
and Diane 
Lombardo at 698-
5930.  Thank you! 

Knights of Columbus  
 

The Knights of Columbus will be selling 

raffle tickets this weekend, June 11/12, at all 

Masses to benefit various charities such as 

Catholic Charities, Catholic Action, etc.  

Please visit the K of C table in the Atrium 

this weekend and support the knights! 

A Friendly Reminder from Religious Education  
 

Registration for our 2016-2017 Religious Education Program is past 
due.  If you would like to register your child in our Religious Education  
program, please do so as soon as possible.  Thank you! 

Baby Bottle Fundraiser  
 

The Baby Bottle Fundraiser to benefit 

The Life Center of Long Island ends 

next weekend.  Please remember to 

return your baby bottles.  Thank you! 
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